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Annex A 

The approval of your bid is conditional upon: 

i. Fair and open competition 
 
This process is intended to create open competition, which will be 
available to all types of proposer groups. 
 
It is not designed for co-located schools where there is only one feasible 
proposer. This is particularly important where the new school will be co-
located with an existing school. You and the co-located school in question 
must confirm that you understand and accept that another provider could 
win.   
 
It is also crucial for you to give an equal chance to all proposer groups, 
whether or not you think they are likely to submit a high quality application 
– you cannot give information only to favoured proposers, or only to 
established providers. If we believe a competition is not treating all 
potential applicants equally, we may either terminate the process or 
coordinate the competition internally. The information in the bid will form 
the basis of the information local authorities will need to publish. 
 

ii. Deliverability 
 
The LA will provide the site on a 125 year peppercorn lease, without 
premium and meet the costs of servicing the site. Heads of Terms to be 
agreed within 3 months of entering pre-opening and contractual exchange 
within 5 months. The LA will facilitate a meeting with the Head of Planning 
and Highways and generally support the department in successfully 
obtaining planning permission in a timely manner. 
 
The LA/applicant to engage with the Local Planning Authority  to arrange a 
meeting between the Head of Planning (or equivalent), the Director of 
Children Services, other LA and Local Planning Authority representatives 
where appropriate, and a Department for Education official, to be held 
within 6 weeks of the Secretary of State’s formal approval of the project. 





In many cases, the aim is for the child to reintegrate back into mainstream 
or move onto special education, after their placement. Where this is not 
possible, the Department expects schools and providers to work together 
to ensure that the young person can move on to suitable education, 
employment or training. 
 

vi. Impact assessment 
 

As part of the planning process for new schools, local authorities must 
also undertake an assessment of the impact of the proposal, both on 
existing educational institutions locally and in terms of impact on particular 
groups of pupils from an equalities perspective. This is to enable the 
Secretary of State to meet his duties under section 9 of the Academies 
Act 2010 and under section 149 of the Equality Act 2010. Most local 
authorities will do this when putting together the specification, so in 
practice, we anticipate that it will just be a matter of providing the 
Secretary of State with a copy of their assessment.  

  
However, in the unlikely event that the Secretary of State has concerns 
about the level or quality of analysis, he may require the relevant local 
authority to undertake further work on the impact of the proposed new 
school and/or the equalities assessment so as to ensure the effective 
discharge of the duties mentioned. 

 
  




